President Xi Jinping

Zhongnanhai

Xichangan’jie Xichengqu

Beijing Shi 100017

People’s Republic of China

Dear President Xi,
Amnesty International’s recent report “Like We Were Enemies in a War” documents systematic human rights violations by the Chinese government in Xinjiang province. Lawful activities many of us take for granted such as traveling or studying abroad; communicating with people abroad; reciting the Qur’an or wearing religious clothing can be considered a reason to be sent to an internment camp or a prison, where detainees are subjected to a relentless forced indoctrination campaign, physical and psychological torture and other forms of ill-treatment. While in detention, they are not allowed to communicate with family members or a lawyer. These actions are primarily aimed at predominantly Muslim ethnic minority groups, such as Uyghurs and Kazakhs.
I respectfully ask you to order the immediate release of all people detained in internment camps and prisons in Xinjiang, unless there is credible evidence that they have committed an internationally recognized crime. Please also ensure that all detainees have access to their family and a lawyer of their choice and are protected from torture and other ill-treatment.
Sincerely,
